## PARKYIEW HIGH SCHOOL ATHLETIC BOOSTER CLUB

## Minutes of Meeting

## February 3, 2016

In Attendance

Rick Johnson, President; Michelle Ponkauskas, Treasurer; Sherry Thostenson, Secretary; Darla Grenawalt, Concession Co-Coordinator; Tory Baars, Concession Co-Coordinator; Shane Suehring, Athletic Director

Absent

Joe Meyers, Vice President

Guests

Jeff Lund; Bill Trow; Marge Harker, Eric Komprood; various community members

Called to Order

The meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. by Rick.

Secretary's Minutes

Minutes from the January 6, 2016 meeting were reviewed and approved.

Treasurer's Report

Michelle reported on the current financials (see attached). There are three scholarships left to pay totaling \$1,000. All bills are paid other than that.

Concession Report

The microwaves are here and are working very well. However, the tables are falling apart and need to be fixed. The freezer is also icing up and needs to be looked at. The Viking Youth Wrestling tournament will be here on the 28<sup>th</sup>. The forensic team has a function on March 3 and is wondering if we will open the stand.

**New Business** 

Weight Room - The weight room is looking at replacing some equipment and Bob Meyers asked (via Shane) if the PABC would donate some funds towards this project. Many community members were present at the meeting and showed their support/interest in organizing some fundraisers to raise roughly \$20,000 for this cause. PABC has about \$4,500 left over from the money set aside for the concession stand project. Rick motioned that we donate this \$4,500 to the school for the weight room project, and it was unanimously approved. Various people spoke about fundraising ideas; we suggested that they nominate one or two people to oversee a committee, and then report back at the next PABC meeting.

<u>Viking Youth Basketball</u> – Eric Komprood spoke about improving the relationship between VYB and PABC. Some miscommunications have resulted in some questions, and a discussion followed addressing these. When the concession stand opens for other organizations' use, PABC is in charge of opening the stand, getting the start-up cash, and closing the stand. The organization is then responsible for running everything in between, including staffing the stand. Eric also indicated that there are many opportunities to raise money by hosting these types of tournaments.

Old Business

Spirit Store- We asked Marge to the meeting to discuss the status of the Spirit Store. She doesn't really have a place to set it up now, and we offered to set it up at the concession stand. We would need to display something that shows (in color) the design options, and would like to display a couple of actual items. PABC offered to purchase some inventory to get things up and going. Any items sold would be kept separate from the concession stand funds. Darla and Marge will work together on this.

<u>Wall of Fame</u> – The presentation will be at half-time of the Varsity Basketball game against Clinton on February 19. Rick showed us the plaques he had made up. The bigger plaque that stays at the

school is \$25, and the smaller plaque for the honoree to keep is \$10. He will present them to the school for their approval (Shane & Bill have already ok'd, just waiting for Steve). Shane and Steve will do the presentations. The plan is to invite the honorees, coaches, and their families to Villa afterwards.

**NextPABCMeeting** 

The PABC will meet on Wednesday, March 2, 2016 @ 6:30 p.m. at the Jr/Sr High School.

Meeting Adjourned

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m. by Rick.

Minutes taken, typed and submitted by Sherry Thostenson, Secretary

